 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

26th February 2019
Present:  Cllrs. Mrs M Webber, Deputy Chairman, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts.
1 member of the public plus 1 apology. In Attendance: The Clerk

2.1 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 29th January 2019.
Apologies had been received from Cllrs. B Alldred and K Bland.
2.2. Matters Arising:
2.2.1 – Parking – members noted from the 4th February meeting with Borough Officers that parking time restrictions on Jackson Avenue and Common Lane car parks will not now go ahead. No mention was made about the suggestion that land to the rear of the Doctors Surgery on Jackson Avenue could be made available for extra parking.
2.2.2 – Common Lane/Broseley Lane Traffic Calming – members noted that the Borough Council had been contacted but no further information had been received. 
2.2.3 –Glazebury residents meeting- members noted that a further meeting of the working group had been arranged for 4th March.
2.2.4 – Tree programme – members noted details of the proposed programme and agreed to recommend to the Parish Council the replacement of up to 7 trees, estimated total cost £2500.00. 5 trees on Culcheth Green, a mixture of Maple, Silver Birch and Sweet Chestnut, and 2 trees on Culcheth Hall Drive, Liquidambar (Sweet Gum). 
2.2.5 – MSA meeting – members noted that the meeting to discuss proposals for a new Motorway Service Station had not taken place due to the cancellation of the Croft Parish Council meeting.

2.2.6 – Parkside – members noted that comment had been submitted and that a request to the MP to “call-in 2 the application had been sent.
2.2.7 – Gritting on Holcroft Lane – members noted that the Borough Council gritting schedule had included Holcroft Lane, but had taken place after road traffic accidents had occurred.
2.3 HS2
No report
2.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

Members noted that the group was continuing to meet every two months, and that a calendar of future meetings would be publicised.
Grant money is still available for local causes. There will be less money available in 2019/20 financial year.
2.5 Law and Order Issues.

Members noted a request from the Police that they give serious consideration to a movable CCTV system for the area. It was agreed that a meeting would be arranged to discuss this further The Clerk
2.6 Correspondence – The members noted:
Images By Hand –that a parish map for the website was available for £500.00 and agreed not to follow this up but to arrange a link to the Borough Council interactive map. The Clerk
Resident of Common Lane, Culcheth –that a complaint about flooding and blocked/untidy gutters and footpaths had been passed to the Borough Council for action.
Police – details of a consultation on the possible re-location of Risley Police Station.
2.7 Other business:
Members noted that a draft comment on the Thompson Avenue Day Nursery appeal had been circulated for comment.

Bus Shelter cleaning - members noted that the Teens Shelter and shelters at Common Lane, Culcheth and Hurst Mill Lane, Glazebury had still not been cleansed. It was agreed that a further approach to the Window Cleaner would be made and alternative arrangements made should he not be able to fulfil the contract. The Clerk
2.8 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 2nd April 2019 at 6.00pm at The Culcheth Centre, followed by the Finance meeting at 7.00pm

Public: 
Members noted: 1. That the mobile CCTV idea was a sound one and that local traders should be encouraged to support it. 2. That there was a handy local map in the Culcheth and Glazebury Guide. 3. That the Warrington Borough Council “Leaders Forum” would clash with the March Parish Council meeting.
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